#### FALL

# CEDARWOOD ASSOCIATION NEWSLETTER

#### **ASSOCIATION OFFICERS**

President: Janet Smith-Flaherty 891-9737 82 Florence Road

Vice President: **Hans Brings** 891-9993

Treasurer: **Ellise Ghitelman** 891-9307 7 University Park

Secretary: **Alexis Shaw** 894-5298 124 Westgate Road



#### ASSOCIATION NEWS

The Cedarwood Association has several events planned for the coming months. We hope you will mark these dates on your calendar and partake in the fun.

The first is a **Holiday Caroling party**. Tentative date is <u>Sunday</u>, <u>December 17 at 4:00</u>. Carolers of all ages are welcome. If you play an instrument, we would love to have you join us! Song booklets will be provided. We will probably carol around the neighborhood. Help us spread the holiday spirit! Please call me to sign up or for more information.

We are happy to announce that there will be a **New Neighbor Open House** (tentative date is <u>Saturday</u>, March 10,2001.

Other upcoming events include the **Annual Meeting** (tentative date: April 11, 2001). Also, a new event which has received much enthusiasm--a **Scavenger Hunt and Party** (tentative date: April 28, 2001).

More information on these events will be provided in the next newsletter which will be distributed in early February.

The Association needs volunteers for our various events and committees, if you are interested in helping out, please give me a call at (891-9737).

-- Janet Smith-Flaherty

# \* Don't forget to vote! \*

Our Ward's voting location is at the Bank Square School, across from Walgreen's.

#### YARD SALE REPORT

Fine weather prevailed once again on our 18th annual Cedarwood Yard Sale, held on Saturday, September 16.

Thanks to the efforts of many neighborhood volunteers, nearly 50 households participated in this year's event and over \$200 was raised for the Cedarwood Scholarship Fund at the white elephant table and by food sales.

Appreciation is in order for the "hosts" of the table, the **Pelletier family**, who graciously shared their driveway with both the Association and the hot dog vendor, who also donated some of her profits.

Co-chairs Ellie Lyman and Amy Eastwood would like to thank the following volunteers for helping not only in the selling of the items but also in contributing to the air of festivity and conviviality of the event: Sandy Gardner, City Councilor Joe Giordano, Laurie Groves, George Isaac, Barbara McClellan, Sylvia Pendleton, Janet Smith-Flaherty, Alexis Shaw and Karen Walz. Special thanks to Steve Karel for preparing the maps.

-- Amy Eastwood

## CEDARWOOD SCHOLARSHIP



Each year the association gives a scholarship to a Cedarwood graduating senior. As a reminder, one requirement of eligibility is that the family must have been a member of the association for at least two consecutive years.

Applications are available at Waltham High School, although you do not need to be a WHS student to apply. For more information, contact Sandy Keisling at 894-4897.

#### Curbside Manners

Please remember when using retractable leashes to keep your dog with you and off of other neighbors lawns, yards, steps, etc.

While dogs are now welcome in the playground area, they must be leashed at all times.

### Councilor's Corner

Dear Friends.

Where has the summer gone? I hope you all had a good one and are settling in to enjoy the Fall season. It's hard to believe that I have been office for almost one year already.

In the past few weeks I have been around door knocking and truly enjoy meeting with you. My intention is to reach out to everyone with the door knocking before winter sets in.

The Taffic Commission has approved an island to be first painted on the street at Rockridge and Villa. If this proves to be successful, the Traffic Commission intends to build a permanent island at this location.

Also, I am working with Frank Ching, the Traffic Engineer, on the possibility of adding other features to slow the traffic in that area.

Again, I would like to thank each of you for your support during my first year in office.

Please do not hesitate to call me at (781) 209-8787 or send an e-mail to me at: joeggward7@rcn.com.

-- Joe Giordano

# NEIGHBORHOOD SERVICES DIRECTORY



Name:	Phone #:	Service:
Casey Boudrot	899-9456	Baby-sitting
Hans Brings	891-9993	Real Estate Sales and
		Free Home Appraisals
Stephen Gardner	899-9617	Light Carpentry
		and Home Repairs
Jim Giles	893-1717	Master Electrician
		Residential Work
Judy Issac	893-5356	Elementary School
		Tutoring
Leonard Kelly	899-0730	Windows and Gutter
		Cleaning
Tim Kelly	894-8789	Electrician
John Khederian	899-8650	Civil/Structural
		Engineering & Design
Barbara LaCroix	899-5616	Dog Walking
		and Pet Sitting
Dianne Lombardi	899-1050	Real Estate Sales
		and Marketing Svcs.
Jill Lombardi	899-7923	Baby-sitting
Kevin McLaughlin	894-2209	Household Appliance
		Service and Repair
Mark Nardone	899-5996	Tree & Landscape
		Svcs & Plowing
Ron Pelletier	899-4547	Floor Sanding &
		Refinishing
Tom Sliney	899-1512	Custom Made Golf
		Clubs and Repairs

#### Newsletter Staff:

Editor:	Alexis Shaw (894-5298)
Contributors:	Amy Eastwood, Janet Smith-
	Flaherty, Councilor Joe Giordano
Distribution:	Janet Smith-Flaherty (891-9737)

Copying donated by Hans and Sara Brings

# 2000 Association Dues

Association dues: Family \$5.00	Single Member Household \$3.00
Name:	Phone:
Address:	
For your convenience you may also contribute to Scholarship Fund: \$ (please fill in	